MLN Cataloging Committee Minutes

May 5, 2004

The MLN Cataloging Committee met on Wednesday, May 5, at the West Virginia Library Commission Training Room.  Chair Suzette Lowe called the meeting to order at 12:45 p.m.

Members Present:  Heather Campbell, Christy Carver, Cherie Davis, Suzette Lowe, Eva McGuire, Danny McMillion, Kim Moore, Thresa Prunty, Virginia Rubenstein, Judy Stemple, and Hazel Stewart

Z39.5 Clients:

Suzette reported that she had heard back from Brian concerning the Z39.5 Clients.  The Committee is responsible for getting the information.  She will inquire as to what is needed and then divide the list for members to contact.

Original Cataloging:

Eva McGuire moved that Level 3 Catalogers send an email message out to the MLN Catalog 3 List Serve before doing original cataloging on an item to make sure someone else is not already working on the piece.  Christy Carver seconded the motion and it passed.

Suzette agreed to have the MLN Catalog 3 List Serve set up.

Library Assignments:
Suzette reemphasized the requirement that all Level 3 Catalogers will be assigned a Library System to do their original cataloging. The list has not been finalized, but should be complete by next week.  Suzette will contact the libraries and catalogers of their assignments.

Suzette asked that members submit suggested procedure or guidelines for handling the process for checking books before sending them to be cataloged by a Level 3 individual.  This information needs to be submitted to her by Wednesday, May 12.
War Library:

There are great concerns about the War Public Library’s catalog.  They have only a few items in the system and no cataloger to input these records.  It was suggested that a group of catalogers volunteer to spend a few days and try to get as many of the records in as possible.  There will need to be guidelines in place to review and weed the collection before entering items into the system.  J.D. Wagner and Karen Goff work on starting the procedure from the top.

Answers from Gloria:

Suzette reviewed the remaining answers from Gloria that were carried over from the previous meeting.

Graphics:

There were still concerns about the icons for items in the Web OPAC.  According to Gloria, the system looks at the fixed fields in the bib record. There were questions about how the system will know the difference between a cassette and CD or a video and DVD.  Christy will investigate this further.

Rapid and Global Updates:
There are still many unanswered questions about Rapid and Global Updates.  At the April 19 meeting, it was decided that Virginia Rubenstein and Judy Stemple be the only ones given permission to do Global Updates.

Thresa Prunty moved that Kim Moore, Virginia Rubenstein, Judy Stemple and Eva McGuire be the only ones at this time given permission to do Rapid Updates.  Danny McMillion seconded the motion and it passed.

Pre-Stamps:
According to Gloria’s answers the separation of the pre-stamps does not mean anything in the system at this time, but if we wanted to be more standardized, then they should be used. Create list could still be used but will be more difficult to find records with a specific pre-stamp if they are not separated.

It is still not known how it will impact the printing of spine labels.  The committee will need to address this further.

Item Level Notes:

The committee did not feel that the answer Gloria gave was adequate for what we needed.  Christy will continue to investigate this matter.

Deleting Item Records:

Since this feature cannot be turned off, a request was made that the MLN Circulation Committee denies access to this authorization/permission.

14 Digit barcodes:

Suzette emphasized that all items entered into the new system have 14 digit barcodes.

Danny mentioned that early on, when the core group started looking at different vendors, J.D. Wagner requested that a procedure be put in place that by a certain date all items in the system have 14 digit barcodes.  There has not been any mention of it recently and the committee was uncertain where the issue stood.

The meeting was adjourned at 1:15 to continue with the Level 3 Catalog training.

